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Letter to the parents and teachers (2024/2025 - 2) &,

° 5th November 2024

Dear Parents and Teachers:

We used to arrange study tours to England for Year 8 students every year. We organised these UK
tours over several years starting in 2008. In addition to sightseeing and attending classes at a schoaol
in London, we also visited Oxford and Cambridge, two world-renowned universities. Every time we
visit to Cambridge, going punting on the River Cam with the children is always a must-have on the
itinerary. Although they have never learned to punt, the children can always hum one or two lines of
"Farewell Cambridge", which puts a happy smile on everyone in the river. Sharing a little bit of poetry,
and listening to the college students in charge of the poles as they introduced various colleges on the
river, always made us linger and look forward to the future. Indeed, as I often say, "You must always
have a dream."

This year I tried to slowly step back from the work that I have been caring about for decades. I no
longer need to stay at the school campus every day. Taking a tour of England was my first thought.
Finally, when my son planned to travel to London for a conference, I said, "I want to go too." So I
boarded a plane to London, after happy gathering with my granddaughter Rachael - who is studying
at UCL - | chose to stay in Cambridge. I wanted to trace the footsteps of the past and meet one of our
student alumni who is currently reading a degree in Linguistics at Cambridge. He wrote an article
about Cambridge “Duck” which brought me here. Another alumnus, who just completed his PhD in
Cambridge last year, knew that I wanted to study language teaching and introduced me to the
Language Learning Centre here to see how students from all over the world are supported.

At first, I only planned to spend a week catching up with the students, before returning to Hong Kong
with my son. I found that the language proficiency of students at the Centre were varies greatly -
they all came from all round the world, and all had very strong accents - | would like to find out the
ways of how to teach, so | make up my mind to stay a little longer | As some parents knew that I had
arrived in Cambridge, and whole families came to visit me. Some also invited me to meet up in
London. Other students asked me to join them for a drink, one CKY alumni also came to accompany
me to church for service. And I made appointments with several current students, hoping to find out
more about their studies. We talked about the studying life, there and everywhere, | felt very grateful!

The most exciting thing was going punting together and seeing the ducks described in the student’s
article. Time does not stop with them. They were just as naughty and cute as before. They chased
tourists for food and took me with them, quite like the old days! I couldn't resist the attractions of this
charming small town and the enthusiasm of the students and parents. I told my son that I wanted to
stay even longer. He asked me to think again, as a person who needs to take medicine every day and
has headaches and footaches from time to time should have a less intensive schedule! If you want to
stay, you really have to think twice, he urged. I promised to be careful. Besides, I am still a youthful
senior who goes to work every day, so there should be no problem.

Finally, my dream of returning to Cambridge came true on this October day. This is my first time

living alone overseas, so let me indulge myself for once! Although I still think about the school’s first=

term assessments, the annual Christmas concerts, and the expansion of the school campus, let me
first enjoy Cambridge after being away for many years, and then return to a job that’s challenging
but fun!

Wishing you a happy and healthy life!

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling @

) _,m;_FOL{nding Principal School Consultant
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